Update 5 — Sent 7t September 2025

Dear All,

Ahead of us joining together on Friday for the start of family camp, we
wanted to share one last document. Our 'What you need to know' document
tries to bring everything for camp together in one place.

You can read this here: http://1stpandp.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/sites/6/2025/09/Family-Camp-2025-What-you-need-to-

know.pdf

We will give you a printed copy per family when you arrive on Friday but, by
sharing it now, we hope it helps you each prepare for what to expect on
camp.

We have two small additions to the kit list previously shared. Firstly, please
consider your shoes; you will need closed toe shoes for axes, archery and
climbing. You will want changes of shoes for water activities and we would
suggest to avoid sliders or crocs. These are ok for the early morning trips to
the loo, less great on activities, and especially things like the fire; remember,
it is a field and so is not totally flat so you want something suitable. Secondly,
for both hockey and water activities you probably will need a towel.

That's all from us until Friday (hopefully) on camp. The team will be onsite
from Thursday starting to set up so please keep sending any questions to
the familycamp(@1stpandp.org.uk email and we will do our best to reply as

soon as we can.
Looking forward to a great weekend with everyone,
Thanks

The P&P Family Camp Team
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